BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY JANUARY 25, 2018 WORK SESSION COUNCIL CHAMBERS – 201 S. UNION STREET 9:00 A.M.

Mayor Evans called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

All members were in attendance.

The Board discussed the progress of the Well 3 to Well 5 connection. Mayor Evans stated he would reach out to Mike Smith of BF&S to see when we can bid the project out.

The Board reviewed the lease for the Community Center. Mayor Evans informed the Board that the Community Center Committee would meet that night and further discuss the lease. Mayor Evans stated the Board would discuss the lease further at the Board's next meeting.

The Board asked for an update on tablets for the Council and Board. Mayor Evans stated he would talk to Clerk-Treasurer Aldrich and Chief Mullin about the tablets.

Board Member Traeger asked about the possibility of an assistant for the Mayor.

Mayor Evans informed the Board he lost the files on his desktop computer and would be working to recreate necessary documents.

Board Member Bradshaw stated there is a need to disseminate information regarding water and sewer – how we plan for the future. Mr. Bradshaw stated we need to look at the future and would like as much information as he can get to become more acquainted with the water and sewer departments.

The Board discussed Mr. Bradshaw interacting more with the Water and Sewer Departments and Mrs. Traeger interacting more with the Police and Streets and Parks Departments.

The meeting adjourned at 9:33 a.m.

Lu 111

Mayor Shane Evans Dick Bradshaw

Karyl Traeger Clerk-Treasurer Leanne Aldrich, Attest